Motion for an improved parking policy
Proposed by Ben Attwood (22917004)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Seconded by: Jack Fields, Travis Frain, Jacob Hatton, Kate Glover, Leanne Berkley, Bethany Wakeman, Thomas Stoltz, Chelsie Caldwell
This Union notes that Parking on campus has become a controversial issue and has been highlighted by a vocal and agitated group of students through petitions, and various comments on Edge Hill Students’ Union social media pages, such as Facebook. This Union believes that Edge Hill’s Parking policies require a thorough review by the Students’ Union, and that the Union should advocate for several reforms on behalf of the students who regularly commute to campus, via car or public transport
 This Union resolves that EHSU should advocate, on behalf of the student body, for the following things:

1. The university should be petitioned to finally build a new bus shelter for students, or to move the current bus shelter to where the bus stops.
2. Meetings with the council to negotiate subsidised or free parking within the town centre, to offload parking issues on campus, and to increase the number of students using Edge Link.
3. Edge Link should, for the first 4-6 weeks of the year, be either more regular, or use a larger bus to compensate for the number of nursing students and teaching students who are not yet on placement.
4. A reward scheme for carshare participants, such as 5% off in the canteens on campus.
5. A thorough review on parking practices and policy.

